From: Blake, Patrick [mailto:Patrick.Blake@highways.gsi.gov.uk] 
Sent: 23 January 2015 12:05
To: Planning
Cc: Abbott, David; Bhangu, Surinder
Subject: RE: 14/01384/OUT Bicester Eco Town Exemplar Site, Banbury Road

Dear Jenny Barker

We have reviewed the amended plans and offer no additional comment.

Regards

Patrick Blake, Asset Manager
Highways Agency | Federated House | London Road | Dorking | RH4 1SZ
Tel: +44 (0) 1306 878363 | Mobile: + 44 (0) 7825 024024
Web: http://www.highways.gov.uk
GTN: 3904 8363 

Safe roads, reliable journeys, informed travellers
Highways Agency, an executive agency of the Department for Transport. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Blake, Patrick 
Sent: 16 September 2014 16:10
To: 'planning@cherwell-dc.gov.uk'
Cc: Abbott, David; Bhangu, Surinder
Subject: 14/01384/OUT Bicester Eco Town Exemplar Site, Banbury Road

Dear Jenny Barker
            
Site :   Bicester Eco Town Exemplar Site, Banbury Road
 
Development:    Development comprising redevelopment to provide up to 2600 residential dwellings (Class C3), commercial floorspace (Class A1-A5, B1 and B2), social and community facilities (Class D1), land to accommodate one energy centre, land to accommodate one new primary school (up to 2FE) (Class D1) and land to accommodate extension of the primary school permitted pursuant to application (reference 10/01780/HYBRID). Such development to include provision if strategic landscape, provision of new vehicular, cycle and pedestrian access routes, infrastructure, ancillary engineering and other operations.

Application: 14/01384/OUT
 
Thank you for your letter dated 22 August 2014 advising the Highways Agency (HA) of the above application.
 
The HA is an executive agency of the Department for Transport (DfT).  We are responsible for operating, maintaining and improving England’s strategic road network (SRN) on behalf of the Secretary of State for Transport. In this case it relates to the M40, A34 and A43. 
 
The HA will be concerned with proposals that have the potential to impact the safe and efficient operation of the SRN.  We understand that the cumulative impacts of growth on M40 junctions 9 and 10 as a whole from proposals set out in Cherwell District Council’s Local Plan up to 2031 is currently being considered (particularly additional growth). Any further infrastructure proposals that impact directly or indirectly on the SRN will be identified through this assessment. We offer no objection to this proposal, however we remain concerned about the potential cumulative impact of growth on M40 junctions 9 and 10 post 2031. As the North West Bicester Masterplan Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) is developed, any proposals at the North West Bicester site post 2031 would need to fully assess its impacts and if necessary identify measures/proposals to mitigate the potential impacts.

We request to be consulted on any subsequent Construction Management Plan produced to support the proposal and would look to the site promoter to identify opportunities to reduce trips during peak periods which could minimise any potential impacts on the SRN.

I hope this is helpful
 
Yours sincerely
   
Patrick Blake, Assistant Asset Manager
Highways Agency | Federated House | London Road | Dorking | RH4 1SZ
Tel: +44 (0) 1306 878363 | Mobile: + 44 (0) 7825 024024
Web: http://www.highways.gov.uk
GTN: 3904 8363 

Safe roads, reliable journeys, informed travellers
Highways Agency, an executive agency of the Department for Transport. 
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